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Dear Parents  
 
TǛnǕ koutou, kia ora koutou katoa 
 

We started the week with 
children attending a 
presentation of Kotuku and 
the Moon Child.  
 
It was interesting to see 
how two puppeteers could 
tell a story without words 
using simply constructed 
puppets and simple set 
changes. The undersea 
scene was particularly 
impressive and may be 
inspiration for the children 

when they look at puppets within the Allen Centre programme.  
 
You would have been impressed with your children; a fifty-minute 
show and they sat engaged and attentive throughout.  
 
We complete our Term 1 camp programme next week with the Year 
5 children from Room 7 heading to Pounawea. I know they will have 
a great time and return full of stories about their adventures. A little 
cooler for this camp, I hope the weather is kind.  
 
Next Monday, our Year 8 students will head to Gore for the GRIP 
Leadership course. Traditionally, we have attended the National 
Young Leaders Day events in Dunedin. The GRIP Leadership course 
is new for us and I look forward to seeing how it compares.  
 
Also next week, the Year 4 students in Room 7 will travel to the 
Marine Studies Centre to undertake the óCreature Featuresô 
programme. It is the first time we have returned to the Portobello 
Education Centre since its closure for earthquake strengthening. It is 
a fantastic facility and great to see it open once more.  
 
Our Term 1, Room 3 class has worked very well as the intake class 
for our newest children with two teachers, Lynda and Lydia, working 
collaboratively with our five year olds. From next week, we are 
opening Room 2 and our ónewest of newô will be with Lynda Bayne in 
Room 2. Room 3 has had a bit of a celebration this week and will 
present at our assembly this Friday. I look forward to hearing all 
about what Room 3 has been up to through the first term of 2019. It 
is sure to be fun. Please join us in the hall at 2.20 pm.  
 
 
Nga mihi nui 

 
Jeremy Marshall 
 

8-11 April 
12 April 
29 April 
8 May 
10-15 May 
15 May 
17 May 
31 May 
3 June 

Rm 7 ς Y5 Pounawea Camp 
Last day Term 1 
First day Term 2 
Kiwi Golf ς whole school 
Life Ed Bus at school 
BOT Meeting 
NZ Playhouse performance 
Teacher Only Day 
Queens Birthday holiday 

 

School contact details: 

1 Beaumaris Street, Outram. 

P O Box 22, Outram 9062. 

Phone  03 486 1733 for all absences, 

ASC and office. 

  

Email:     office@outram.school.nz 

Web:       www.outram.school.nz 

 

 

BoT Parent Reps: 

Anette Harrex          486  1681 

Craig Brown              021 1915319 

Katrina Robertson     486 1944 

Ash Barron               486  2335 

Amelia Rogers          021 882853 

 

Friends of Outram School 

Vick Robertson          029 2001595 
 
 

 

mailto:office@outram.school.nz
http://www.outram.school.nz/


 
Welcome to Outram School 

   
Last week we had a new family of 3 join our school all the way from the far north, Waima.  Welcome 
to Reama, Isabella & Kauri.  We hope you enjoy your time here with us. 

                
School Notices 

 
2019 Entertainment Book 

Yes it is that time of the year again.  The 2019 Entertainment Books are being sent home with the 
eldest/only child this week.  If you would like to purchase it please send payment along to school or 
you can pay online to the school account.  If you would like a digital copy please return the book and 
order a digital copy online through the following link. 
 
If you do not wish to purchase the book please just return it to the office.  If you require extra books 
we have some at the office.  The school receives 20% of each entertainment membership sold. 
 
Thank you. 

 

This week we have had our 
latest new entrant Marcus join 
Room 3.  Welcome to Outram 
School Marcus and we hope you 
enjoy your time here with us. 



 
School Notices  contõd 

 

Principal Appointment Community Survey  
 

Last week we have sent home a Principal Appointment Community Survey on blue 

paper with every oldest/only child.  If you would like to have some input please fill in 

the sheet and put it in the box in the office foyer or hand to Carolyn before 11 April.  

Thank you. 

 

We  need 1.5 litre L & P bottles  
 
If you have any 1.5 litre L & P bottles we would love to take them off your hands please.  If you could 

just drop them into the office.  Thank you. 

 

Unwanted Bread Tags 
Nicholas & Hunter are collecting plastic bread tags over the next month. 
 
A group called Bread Tags for Wheelchairs collect and sell the tags to a recycling company, with the 
ƳƻƴŜȅ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǿƘŜŜƭŎƘŀƛǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ {ƻǳǘƘ !ŦǊƛŎŀ ǿƘƻ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ ŀŦŦƻǊŘ ǘƘŜƳΦ 
 
For more information you can check Bread Tags for Wheelchairs facebook page or website. 
 
If you could drop your unwanted bread tags into the school office to help Nicholas & Hunter this 
would be appreciated.  Thank you. 
 

Canterbury Pants/Shorts Orders  
 
We can do Canterbury pant/shorts orders if anyone is interested.  The prices are very good. 

Prices are: Child trackpants $51 

  Child shorts  $24 

  Adult trackpants $57 

  Adult shorts  $30 

These are great for the winter sports that are starting next term.  If you want to place an order 

please either call into or phone Carolyn in the school office. 
 

Outram School Hoodies  
 
The board have designed a hoodie which is a new addition to our non-compulsory uniform items.  
This would be great to keep kids warm at school events i.e. touch, hockey, athletics etc. There is a 
sample in the office foyer for you to look at.  I also have sample sizes for you to try on.   This can be 
ordered and paid for at the school office.  Cost is $67 for kids size 6-14 or $69 for adults sizes XS-3XL.  
 

Manure Stall 
 
The manure shed has been replenished with freshly bagged manure.  So if you are tidying up the 
garden and want to put your compost on get along to the manure stall outside the Outram Fire 
Station.  The cost is $5 per bag.  Happy gardening. 

 
 
 
 
 



 

School Notices  contõd 
 

            ANZAC Poppy Appeal                
 
I have poppies available in the office foyer.  If you would like to give a donation to the Returned 
Servies you are welcome to take one.  If the children would like one please send their donation along 
on Friday and the Student Council will bring the poppies around the classes.  They will also have them 
available after assembly on Friday this week. 
 

School Accounts 
 

The school accounts have been sent out this week via email.  For those of you who do not have an 
email address or requested paper copies I have posted them this week.  If you have not received your 
account please call Carolyn at the office.  Thank you. 
 
 

wƻƻƳ пΩǎ ¢ǊƛǇ 
 

Last Thursday we had the most wonderful day out in Dunedin. We had so much fun! We would like to 
say a big thank you to all the parent helpers who came along. Here is some of our writing about our 
trip, beginning with an introduction by Merepeka. 
 
On Thursday Room 4 and Room 3 went on a trip because we are learning about China. First, we went 
to the Toitu Museum and Sara showed us the Chinese Gardens. We had to find some patterns and I 
Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀƴ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ tŀǇŀ /ƘƻǳΩǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀŘ ƭǳƴŎƘΦ aȅ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ŦƻƻŘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ 
noodles. After lunch we went to the Art Gallery and John showed us art and there were two plays. 
One was about the Chinese animals of the year. By Merepeka. 
 

Some of RooƳ пΩǎ Favourite Moments: 
 
My favourite bit was at the Art Gallery because of the funny plays. There was the one where Ching 
had fallen down the well and Tikkitikkitembo had to warn his mum. By Teagan 
 
aȅ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ǇŀǊǘ ǿŀǎ tŀǇŀ /ƘƻǳΩǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ L ƭƛƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛŎƪŜƴ ƴǳƎƎŜǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻƻŘƭŜǎΦ .ȅ /ŀǎŜȅ 
 
I liked when we did the panda art. I was impressed with my art. By Kiana 
 
We went to the Chinese restaurant. We had wontons and spring rolls and I loved them. I loved the 
Chinese Gardens. By Walter 
 
I liked building the Great Wall of China. I built a lookout tower. We drew pandas with bamboo. I did a 
river. I liked the restaurant too. Everything was fun! By Ruby 
 
My favourite part was building the Great Wall of China. There were big ladders and big blocks.  
By Sophie 
 
My favourite was the Art Gallery. I liked the name Tikkitikkitembonosarembocharibariruchipip and in 
the play that was my name. By Lane 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Some photoΩs of Room 3 & 4 trip to Chinese Gardens, Art Gallery & Papa ChouΩs 

 

  
 

                 
 

   



    ASSEMBLY TIME TABLE  
Term 1, 2019 

Starting 2.20pm  

in the school hall  
      
    

       Week 10 ð   5 April        ð Room 3 
 

 

 

Term Dates for 2019  
 

Term 1  
Tuesday 29 January ð Friday 12 April 

Term 2  
Monday 29 April ð Friday 5 July 

Term 3  
Monday 22 July ð Friday 27 September 

Term 4  
Monday 14 October ð Tuesday 17 

December 

 

 
_________________ 
 

FRIDAY LUNCH ORDERS 
 PLEASE NOTE: - IF YOU ARE 

ORDERING YOUR CHILD A LUNCH 

FROM MITCHELLS FAMILY 

FOODCENTRE FOR A FRIDAY, THE 

ORDER MUST BE IN BY THURSDAY AT 

THE LATEST.  Phone 486 1723. 
 

Community Oral Health Service 
0800 TALK TEETH (0800 825 583) or 0800 
ORAL HEALTH (0800 672 543 (free from 

cell phones) 
Please call us to update your contact details, 

change an appointment or to make an 
appointment.  You can find us under 

Community Oral Health Service in the White 
Pages. 

 

 
 

 

SPORT 
Miniball  ð Y1 to 8  

 
The notices for the miniball teams have been sent home 

today except for Y1/2 which will be home next week.  

Games will start the second week back in Term 2. 

 

Flippa Ball  
 

Draw for Sunday 7 April : 

Outram Stingrays vs ET Fins                  2.35pm   (Semi Final) 

Outram Dolphins vs Mornington Dolphins   2.10pm 

 
 

Music Lessons 
We have the following music teachers who come to Outram 

School to take lessons in guitar & piano & drums. These are 

after school lessons. If you would like your child to have 

lessons please contact the tutors direct. 

 

Chris Glover ð guitar & piano ð 021 1317272 

email: chrisglvr79@gmail.com 

 
Carl Woodward ð Drums ð 027 5258449 

email: groovewood@sky.com 
 

 

mailto:chrisglvr79@gmail.com
mailto:groovewood@sky.com


 

Community Notices  
 
 

Proposed Outram Scout Group 
 
In a recent survey, more than 40 local children expressed interest in joining a local Outram Scout 
Group.  The problem is, such a group is not, currently, in existence!  
 
Scouting offers a five level program.  Five to eight year olds join Keas where they wƛƭƭ άΧƛƴǘŜǊŀŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ 
nature and learn to share through co-ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀƳǿƻǊƪέΦ  /ǳōǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ у ǘƻ мм ȅŜŀǊ ƻƭŘǎΦ  Lƴ 
ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ άΧ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΣ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜΦΦΦέΦ  {Ŏƻǳǘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǘŀƪŜ   
children in the 11 to 14 age group.  Older teenagers can join Venturers and young adults Rangers.  
The age range of the children in this area wanting to join a group ranges from 5 to the early teens.  
Consequently, it is proposed to start Keas, Cubs, and Scouts in Outram.  
  
In order to start Keas, Cubs and Scouts, some leaders are needed.  Leaders receive training provided 
by Scouting New Zealand (see https://www.scouts.org.nz/volunteer-training for details).  Three 
people are available so far, but another six or so are required in order to provide the required 2 to 3 
leaders per group.  
 
 Anyone who is interested should call Michelle on 0273619821 or Mel on 0272660337.   

 

Donations of articles, clothing for Shop on the Taieri 
 
The Maungatua Church is placing a new wheelie bin at the side of the Church to collect good 
condition articles, clothing etc. for The Shop on the Taieri. Donations will be gratefully received and 
profits from the shop are used for community projects on the Taieri. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 


